








10. PGC has been in this location for over 14 years. It previously traded as a 400 capacity night

club to 2am for over 10 years. As the committee understood in 2019, a club trading under an

SEVL, with lower capacity, no dancing (apart from the professional dancers), no loud music,

alcohol as an ancillary activity and significant supervision both inside and out, the risks of crime,

disturbance or nuisance coming from PGC is greatly diminished. We are confident that PGC is

not the cause of the ongoing issues complained about by the objections to this renewal.

11. We therefore ask that the SEVL is renewed on the same terms as the current licence.

The Contents of this statement are true to the best of my knowledge and belief. 
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